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CROWTHORNE CHESS CLUB
Minutes of the 42nd AGM, held on 19th June 2019
Present:
Ken Coates

Christine Coates

George Green
(Treasurer)

Bob Pigeon


Colin Purdon


Mark Taylor
(President)


John Upham


Jonathan Welton
(Secretary)

Derek Johnson
(Safeguarding Officer)
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Peter Tart, Ian Thomas, Mahesha Suriarachchi, Richard Webb.
2 Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated by email shortly after the last AGM, and the meeting accepted them as a true record.
2.1 Actions from last meeting:

Action Point 41.1:
JW to confirm where PE1 is located and distribute the information to club members.

CLOSED:
Action completed.

Action Point 41.2:
JW to update the club membership form, in particular regarding email distribution.

CLOSED:
Action completed.

Action Point 41.3:
JW to ensure juniors and parents are aware how to contact the Safeguarding Officer, in particular on the membership form and by distribution email signature.

CLOSED:
Action completed.

Action Point 41.4:
JW to ask parents if they are available to captain the Berkshire C team.

CLOSED:
Action completed. Sreeram continued as captain of this team.

Action Point 41.5:
JW to contact local free distribution magazines asking to include CCC under club listings.

CLOSED:
Action completed. The advert appeared in “Around Yateley”.
Action Point 41.6:
JW to discuss with Christine how to spend her donation.
ONGOING
3 President’s Remarks

Mark Taylor, President, welcomed the attendees.

Mark noted another year in which adult membership was struggling. The club gained a total of two parent members last year. Of non-parent adults the club gained four members and lost four, for no net change. Scott and Harriet will be leaving next year, making it likely we will have fewer members in the new season.
4 Secretary’s Remarks
4.1 Club Events
John Upham was the host of the 2018 AND 2019 Khyber Cup contests.

The 2018 Khyber cup was jointly won by Colin Purdon and Richard Webb.
The 2019 Khyber cup was won outright by Richard Webb.
Both events were hosted at the kind invitation of John Upham. Once again, we thank John for being such an excellent host of the Khyber Cup.
The Christmas Handicap was held in the college staff bar, with what I believe to be the largest ever turnout of 29 players. Richard Webb won the event, playing for the first time since 2009 which he also won. Scott Leadbetter, playing in his first Christmas Handicap (and also playing in a snowman onesie) was runner up. Pradeep won the bottle of wine.

4.2 Chess sets audit.

The amount of chess equipment we have remains substantially unchanged, with around 60% of it in a cupboard in JW’s house due to lack of sufficient storage space in the college.
4.3 Intermediate Age Juniors
A couple of parents have reported that their older children are disinclined to come to junior club, perceiving the junior club to be primarily for under-11s with insufficient numbers attending from their own age group. Discussion of this issue was deferred to AoB (see 10.1)
5 Treasurer’s Report and Subscription Proposal
5.1 Treasurer’s Report

Both income and expenditure were slightly higher this year than last, but the overall profit was more or less the same at £172, leaving the overall club finances at a fraction under £3,000 (£2965).
The 4NCL team (Crowthorne 1) won division 4, and with it a prize of £300, which more than offset the £200 entry fees. In addition, the team attracted new members, for an additional club benefit of £43. This income and expenditure arrived after the close of the club accounting year, so will be added to next year’s accounts.

The club website cost £115, which was donated by Ken Coates (The cost is expected to increase next year.) It was agreed that in future website costs will be borne by the club.

George thanked Colin for his diligent auditing.

5.2 Subscription Proposal

The Treasurer proposed to keep the subscriptions unchanged. Agreed nem. con.

6 Safeguarding Officer’s report
The Safeguarding Officer, Derek Johnson, reported:

No safeguarding incidents or issues had been reported by members to him over the year. 
There was an email from a captain in another club regarding the lack of in-building toilets in the maths block, and the consequent difficulty of reaching toilets at Wellington. This is undeniably the case, but the complainant identified this as a risk to visiting juniors. This risk was robustly refuted by Crowthorne in subsequent emails.
The Chairman noted that the lack of nearby toilets remained a problem, particularly given that there was no guarantee they would be open.
The college have recommended that the visitor toilet located half way down Combermere walkway (near the PE1/PE2/PE 3 classrooms) is the nearest to the playing room (but it was noted that there was an occasion during the season when the walkway gate was closed and locked).

7 Match Captain’s Reports
7.1 Berkshire
Berks A
Div 1 Captained by Ken Coates. A good season, scoring 5 points from 8 matches and coming third in the division (on tiebreak). Sandhurst A won with 6.5
Berks B
Div 2 Captained by George Green. Came 8th out of 9 teams with only 2.5 points (but a game difference of only -4), putting us in the relegation zone. Managed to avoid any defaults. Used 11 players in total.
Berks C
Div 3, captained by Sreeram Sethuraman. Came 5th out of 6 teams, some portion of which was due to defaults. We double defaulted two matches.
PPCup
Ken reported Crowthorne won the first match, then played away to Newbury and won the match by 4 to 2, but this was insufficient to meet the handicap, so didn’t go through to the next round.

It was noted that not all PPCup matches were played, and this needs to be raised at the Berkshire AGM.

7.2 Border

Border A
Div 1. Captained by Mark Taylor. Five teams in the division and 1.5 match points separated each of tem with Crowthorne in the middle. Beat Camberley in the last match of the season in a good match. Beat Sandhurst A in the first encounter, but they brought out a strong team for the return. Ken drew with Andrew Martin and Colin with Bogdan Lalic. Richard and Harvey were undefeated, and Colin played in all matches.

Border B
Div 3. U 163, captained by John Upham. John took on captaincy of the team despite (my) concerns we didn’t have sufficient players. Despite this after 8 matches needed only 0.5 points from 2 matches to win the division, but didn’t make it, partly due to two players being ineligible for the last match. Andrew K played 8 games, and George 7. 

Border C
Div 5. U 135. Captained by Jonathan Welton. In a division of 4 teams we finished 2nd, only half a point behind the winners Farnham. In the away match to Basingstoke early in the season, we lost one game when Basingstoke played an over graded player through using the previous season’s +15 overgraded player rule instead of the correct +10 rule. We still won the match thanks to a miraculous win by Harriet, and were subsequently awarded the extra game point.

Border D
Div 6. U 127. Captained by Yogesh Babbar, but since he was unavailable JW acted as stand-in captain. Decent first half to the season (2.5/4) but only another half match point from the rest of the season left us at the bottom of the division, but only one point separated the lower four teams. Only defaulted one board.

Border E
Div 7. U 104. Captained by Ken Coates. Contested all matches, and ended up with 3 match points in fourth position.

Border F
Div 7. U 104. Captained by Pradeep Rao. Playing mostly juniors, ended up with 3.5 match points in third positions, one ahead of their main rivals.

Haslemere A
Captained by Colin, who reported that the Crowthorne HA team players were strong, so needed to win every game in each match played: -
1st against Guildford HB needed 10 points and scored 10.
2nd against Farnham HB, needed 10, scored only 9.5.


Haslemere B
Ken reported the HB team, comprising largely of juniors, played for a target of 7.5 points in the first game against Camberley HA, but after the first round had only 2.5. They then managed to win all 5 games in the second round to achieve the 7.5 points.
Unfortunately, the standard grade of one player was used instead of rapid grade which was two points higher. This nudged the target game points up to 8, and therefore Camberley won instead.

7.3 4NCL


Ken reported on the two teams Crowthorne entered into the 4NCL.
Crowthorne 1
Ten wins, one draw, giving 21 points from the 11 games, and thus winning division 4 outright and securing promotion to div 3. The team scored 47 game points, with the next highest team on 41 game points.
Amongst the excellent team performances Colin played all 11 games, without loss and Paul Cooksey scored 9/10.
Crowthorne 2
Our 2nd team (juniors) finished 33rd on 5 points, which was a perfectly respectable result given it was only possible to field teams for 6 of the 11 matches.
8 Team Entries
There was a general agreement that Crowthorne was over-stretched this season and should enter fewer teams next season.
Berkshire:  Propose to enter two teams. At present it is uncertain whether the B team will be in division 2 or 3.
Border: Four teams, targeting divisions 1, 3, 6 and 7, the latter two being predominantly junior teams.
	Berkshire
	Border

	Team
	Division
	Team
	Division

	A
	1
	A
	1

	B
	2(or 3)
	B
	3

	
	
	C
	6

	
	
	D
	7

	
	
	
	

	KO Teams
	KO Teams

	PP Cup
	Haslemere A

	
	Haslemere B

	
	Bell Cup


9 Election of Officers and Team Captains
9.1 Officers
President: Mark Taylor, unchanged.
Secretary, Jonathan Welton, unchanged.
Treasurer: George stepped down as treasurer. No replacement was immediately apparent. Mark will seek an alternative outside the meeting. Mark thanked George for his work and thoroughness as treasurer.
Auditor: Colin Purdon, unchanged.
Safeguarding Officer: Derek Johnson, unchanged.
9.2 Captains
	Berkshire
	Border
	4NCL

	Team
	Captain
	Team
	Captain
	Team
	Captain

	A
	Ken Coates
	A
	Colin Purdon
	1
	Ken Coates

	B
	George Green*
	B
	John Upham
	2
	Ken Coates

	
	
	C
	Jonathan Welton
	
	

	
	
	D
	Pradeep Rao (TBC)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	KO Teams
	KO Teams
	
	

	PP Cup
	Ken Coates
	HA
	Colin
	
	

	
	
	HB
	Ken Coates
	
	

	
	
	Bell
	Jonathan Welton
	
	


*George captaining the Berkshire B team if in division 2; not if in div 3.
10 AOB
10.1 Support for intermediate-age juniors

Regarding providing support for older juniors (i.e. secondary school) only a couple of  options were identified: encouraging these to play in the adult section or running a parallel room to the younger juniors (if adults are available to support this). Having a separate time or night is unlikely to be feasible. It was noted that different considerations and possibilities may apply depending on whether in or out of the match season.
No conclusion was reached in the meeting as to how to support this request.

Action Point 42.1
JW to email parents of older children to ask for suggestions.
10.2 Border League proposal

The BL move to playing league matches in the Haslemere Trophy format. That is to say play 2 rapid-play games against the same opponent with colours reversed (without handicapping), so that matches score out of 10 points rather than the usual 5.

Colin explained the thinking around the proposal, and agreed to rephrase such that it applies to only div 1 or some other nominated division.

The meeting voted in support of the proposal, and Ken will take this to the Border AGM.

10.3 College Relationship

Proposal: we keep a record of all adults (and children) on arrival and leaving and drop off to security. This will be discussed with Yvonne Danson should it arise when agreeing summer playing rooms.
Action Point 42.2
JW to discuss with  the college their request for chess club attendees to sign-in.
10.4 Summer Activities

This summer’s activities need to be arranged. Ideas include: a quiz night, blitz tournament, play through of interesting games.

10.5 Club financial donation
The kind donation of £600, which a previous AGM determined should be spent on something to benefit club members rather than swell club coffers, remains unspent. No conclusion was reached as to how to spend this.
10.6 Erfstadt Visit

Ken announced a visit from the Erfstadt chess club is planned for 3rd to 6th October. He is expecting 5 to 8 people. Ken will update when further details are known.

The return Erfstadt “Brötchen” tournament will also be on this year.
The President closed the meeting at 10:30pm
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